22 March 2019

Dear Classmates,

Our former teacher Mr Walter Ng passed away earlier this month in Vancouver. Many of us have shown our memory of him and condolences to his family in the class WhatsApp group. Some classmates suggested that we, 66FA, set up a "Walter Ng Memorial Fund" to commemorate our respected teacher and to award current students of Queen Elizabeth School in the subjects that he taught us and in the extra-curricular activities that he has led us and helped develop us.

A Fund Co-ordinating Committee has been formed to work out the principles and mechanism of the proposed Fund. The Committee comprises Cheng Yi Yim Amy, Chu Pui Hing, Poon Ching Han Cathy, So Man Wan, Wong Siu Lun, with Wong Kai Yiu being the Hon Adviser.

Representatives of the Committee met with the Principal of QES Mr Eric Chan on 19 March. Mr Chan was most supportive of our efforts and fully endorsed our proposal.  

For the Walter Ng Memorial Fund, our Committee proposes :

1. a sum of no less than HK$100,000 to be donated to QES in a lump sum as a one-off donation,

2. to use this donation to set up the "Walter Ng Memorial Fund" which, in Chinese, is “吳健生老師紀念基金”.

3. to use the Fund to award two students each from S.1 to S.3 every year for "Best Improvement in English", at HK$1,000 per awardee, i.e. total of HK$6,000 a year,

4. to use the Fund to award two students each year from any form, for "Outstanding Contribution to School Drama", one in English Drama, and one in Chinese Drama, at HK$1,000 per awardee, i.e. total of HK$2,000 a year.

5. that the recipients of this Fund are to be nominated and recommended by the School, and that this Fund is to be wholly administered by the School.

6. that other FA are to be notified of this Fund by 66FA and be encouraged to support and contribute.

You are earnestly invited to contribute to this meaningful Fund. 

Kindly send your donations by paying into Cathy Poon's HSBC account ( Account No. 037-888211-888 and Account name Poon Ching Han ) and WhatsApp Cathy at 852-9427 4876 with a photo of your pay-in slip.  Alternatively you can mail your cheque, payable to "Poon Ching Han" to Cathy's home address at 9A Block 5, Grand Palisades, 8 Shan Yin Road, Tai Po, New Territories.

We sincerely hope to have your full support and receive your donations on or before 9 April 2019. To ensure your donations have reached Cathy Poon, she will compile a list of donors and post by email for your confirmation. Should you prefer to remain anonymous in this list, please let Cathy know and she will enter the cheque number or whatever signal you choose to identify yourself instead. The final sum will be forwarded to the Principal of QES. The School will issue official receipts to individual donors in due course. 

Please note that this donation is not tax-deductible.

We look forward to your generous support and contributions.

With best regards,

Walter Ng Memorial Fund

Co-ordinating Committee

